























A number of Crop scenarios were looked at and the best returns were from Asparagus. An annual
return of $12,920 for Tolly Farm was possible.

Orchards

Kiwi Fruit Gold have very attractive returns of $120,000 per Ha for a possible annual return of
$480,000.

Other

Other possible options considered were Honey and Forestry. Returns were $4,000 per annum for
Honey and $100,000 per annum for Forestry.

Conclusions

The best returns are from Kiwi Fruit Gold. Whilst th
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Memorandum

To Simone Morrison

Copy Tabitha Manderson, Simon Barnes

From Samantha Dowse

Office Palmerston North

Date 17 December 2020

File/Ref | 5-P1403.00

Subject Information Evening Attendees and Concerns Expressed

An Information Evening was held on Tuesday 3 November 7pm at the Centennial Room at the
Village Valley Centre in Ashhurst. The following table outlines attendees and their addresses.
Note, some attendees did not record their name and address.

Name Address

Phil Wycherley 1 Spelman Court
John Wycherley 160 Wyndham Street
Scott Currie 83 Winchester Street
Bevan Currie 83 Winchester Street
Bradley Currie 145 Wyndham Street
Ross and Meryl Simcox 86 Mulgrave Street
Kevin and Janelle Ramsay 161 Wyndham Street
David and Elizabeth Thompson 167 Wyndham Street
Bryce llton 42 Hanlon Road
Richard Holdsworth 97 Mulgrave Street
Sanjana Ellwood 103 Mulgrave Street
Judy McFarlane 101 Mulgrave Street
Dave Denton 106 Mulgrave Street

Issues and concerns raised at the meeting by those who attended included:
e Hours of operation -10pm perceived too late
e Dog noise as a result of further activity onsite

e Smoke
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e Odour
e Traffic

e Incompatible land use - a crematorium near residential properties not seen as
appropriate

e Property values

e Safety of surrounding properties in regard to contaminants
e Flood risk and contaminants entering water

e Future residential development of Ashhurst

e That the wider community should be notified

Attendees were invited to fill out a feedback form and return to WSP. Below are the feedback
forms transcribed.

Your Name Judy McFarlane

Address 101 Mulgrave Street, Ashhurst 4810

Describe your thoughts of the proposal

| disagree with the proposal to relocate Soul Friend Pet Cremations to tolley farm.
It is not the place to put a business in residential area where people live.

We have to put up with constant barking, at certain times of the year where it is especially
bad like Christmas time.

The traffic is bad now, it will be worse for us getting in and out of our property, the amount of
traffic that comes in and out of tolley farm now is bad but will be worse if this proposal goes
ahead.

I am also concerned about pollutants released into the air.

The owners lack of disregard for her neighbours, this where we live.

The owner does not live on property, therefore why should we have to put up with the
proposal to go ahead, and all the issues that will come with it.

| totally oppose this proposal.

Your Name R. Holdsworth

Address 97 Mulgrave Street, Ashhurst

Describe your thoughts of the proposal

Description of my thoughts regarding Tolly farms and Soul Friends operating from the same
plot of land at 94 Mulgrave Street, Ashhurst, Currently Tolly Farms.

- Vehicle movements | were told in the meeting that a Rural zone property is allowed a total
maximum of 100 vehicle movements per day, | would think they are getting close to that
already, They are talking an extra 6 to 7 staff currently plus | are guessing 3 or 4 that are
already there = 22 vehicle movements per day and that's if they don't go out to get snacks or
lunch, Add the doggie day-care traffic and | witnessed from my letter box 5 vehicle




movements in the 5 mins | where standing there from 6.00pm to 6.05pm on the evening of
this meeting add to this the longer term boarding traffic, Now they are talking about
Memorial Gardens (grave yard), Trucks dropping off dead animals, Mourners coming to morn
the lost of there pets, People buying caskets and grave markers, Trucks/Couriers coming to
pick these up to take to the other places they supply these two. Trades people to
service/repair/upgrade equipment, Trucks to supply the chemicals and raw materials IE wood
etc. This to me sounds like far too much traffic for a Rural/Residential site.

- | stated Rural/Residential because when | see the map shown at this meeting all | saw was a
small piece of so-called rural land surrounded on 3 sides by residential properties. | don't see
this to be a place for a commercial operation such as this.

- It was stated that it would operate from 7.00am to 7.00pm 7 days and no later than
10.00pm, evert vehicle light shines in my house (Office window) | have grown big trees to try
and mitigate this already and as a result have limited access to my own driveway. When
leaving that property, Not to mention the privacy aspect as | sit in my office or on my deck
looking at them looking at me when they are leaving, So now they want to make the
problem worse, | must admit | knew when | brough my property 10 years ago there were
boarding Kennels across the road however | did not sign up to live by a Memorial garden,
Crematorium, Wood working workshop, Doggie day-care and boarding Kennel, If that was
there when | looked at the property for purchase | would not have brought it. | think there is a
lot people who would feel like me and you can't tell me it would not put some potential
buyers off my property if that was there not to mention the Value of my property.

- Noise if of real concern, | attach an article | found about neighbour of the canterbury Pet
Crematorium with the Headline “Canterbury pet crematorium too much for neighbours” *
they are saying it is loud, Very loud and from what | gather there is no woodworking
workshop as well, | have done quite a bit of woodworking and it is a very noisy Hobby, To
have a wood working workshop in a residential area would be like living by a building site
going every day forever. At least a property being built has and end date whereas this never
would not have a foreseeable end date and | are hard pressed to believe a total span shed
would mitigate this noise.

- Smell | are also finding hard to believe that taken in dead animals and burning hair and
flesh does not stink. Where does the exhaust go when the wind is blowing towards my house,
| can smell the neighbourhood fire places when they light up in winter, | find it hard to
believe | won't smell this operation when the wind is blowing my way, and what happens to
the exhaust contaminates when it rains? Do they join with the water molecules and get
washed to ground?

- This brings me to Death and the fact that they are proposing a Memorial site, Burning dead
animals or aquamating them. This is something | really don't want to be reminded of every
day when | get home. Everyday when | go to the letterbox and look at my window, sitting on
my deck looking at a place where dead animals are sent to be disposed of. Not what | signed
up for when | brought my property and again would not have brought if that was across the
road.

- 1 did note at the meeting there where quite a lot of people there considering you sent
approx. 12 letters out, this suggests to me that almost all that received a letter took the time
to turn up. During this meeting there appeared to be quite a bit of concern about this project
around the room so | are thinking | are not alone in being concerned about this.

- In Short, | think that although this land is zoned Rural it is surrounded by residential land. |
think it will have a significant impact and does not belong in this environment, in my opinion




it belongs in a truly rural setting with no neighbours to speak of, only animals and trees or in
an industrial/commercial environment as it is a commercial/industrial business really.

Regards,

Richard Holdsworth

*Article can be found at following link: https://www.stuff.co.nz/national/96359152/canterbury-pet-
crematorium-too-much-for-neighbours

Your Name Sanjana Ellwood

Address 103 Mulgrave Street, Ashhurst

Describe your thoughts of the proposal

| oppose the idea of Soul Friends Pet Cremations relocation because of pollutants that will be
released in the atmosphere, residential area is not for crematorium. Historically crematoriums
are considered to be build in industrial areas. | am also concerned about noise, odour, and
increase in traffic. | am concerned about the owners attitude towards her current staff @ Tolly
farm which is very poorly managed already, dogs are barking @ all hours of the day, and
recently they escaped the doggy day-care. The owner doesn't live @ the site and it's clear the
poor management that is in place currently.

| am also concerned about the owners non-transparency as only 12 letters were sent out to
neighbours when clearly there are more than 12 houses that will be impacted by this
consolidation of Simone's business. The 12 properties that were given the letters to, all appear
to oppose this idea. | have no issues with Simone moving the Pet crematorium from Tennent
Drive however putting it in the middle of residential area is not appropriate. | am opposing
this idea.

Sanjana Ellwood.







